Appendix D12

Melanie Steadman

From:

Jacqueline Hemmings

Sent:

18 July 2022 15:51

To:

licensing

Subject:

Application 21250 - Betley Court Farm

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of Newcastle-under-Lyme Borough Council. Do not click links or open attachments unless you recognise the sender and know the content is safe.

Dear Sir/Madam

Reluctantly we feel we have to object to the above application, based on the following reasons.

Increased traffic on the road through the village

Insufficient parking facilities. Examples of which include double parking in main road and adjacent cul-de-sacs. At the last bonfire evening residents were abused by drivers when asked not to park across drive ways and private front lawns (evidence of this is available on social media)

Unacceptable anti social behaviour by pedestrians walking back to parked cars.

Unacceptable levels of litter left behind in streets and gardens - this includes dirty nappies left in the gutter and beer cans thrown over the hedge.

You may also recall that a few years ago, at the bonfire, there was an ambulance on a blue light unable to get to an injured party at the bonfire, due to double parking and congested traffic in the main road.

As regards concerts perhaps some consideration should been shown to the residents who perhaps may find the noise level unacceptable.

As regards Betley Farm I can only commend their entrepreneur spirit, but should this be at the cost of the rest of the village?

Sincerely

Jacqueline and Gene Hemmings